New Highland Elementary School

Site-Based Decision Making Meeting

June 08, 2007

Mrs. Goff called the meeting to order @ 11:07 at the Stone Heath Restaurant in Elizabethtown.  Members present:  J. D. Duncan, Kim Sweet, Renee Cox, and Mrs. Connie Goff.  Visitors attending:  Lisa Greene.

OLD BUSINESS

Renee Cox made a motion to approve the May minutes and J. D. Duncan seconded the motion.  

Kim Sweet made a motion to approve the Special Called Meeting from May 18, 2007 and Connie Goff seconded the motion.

BUDGET

Renee Cox made a motion to approve the May budget and Connie Goff seconded the motion.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Safety Issues-Mrs. Lisa Greene submitted a letter to the council which stated that she had spoken to Steve Kimberling, the assessment coordinator for the Kentucky Center for School Safety.  Mrs. Greene submitted a copy of the safe school assessment.  This assessment is a comprehensive tool used to look at the school’s climate and culture to enhance the learning environment.  The cost is free to the school and/or district.  Mrs. Goff will bring Homeland Security findings to the new committee at a future meeting.

J. D. Duncan made a motion to go ahead with the safe school assessment process and Renee Cox seconded the motion. Ms. Greene agreed to contact Central Office personnel to have the assessment set up.   

2. Climate Committee Policy-  Mrs. Lisa Greene would like for the council to revisit and the Climate Committee Policy on page 18 in the handbook.  She wanted to know if dinners for staff, pep rallies, newspaper articles and maintenance were the climate committees responsibility.  The SBDM committee will discuss COMMITTEES and responsibilities and the next SBDM meeting.  

   3.  Schedules/PD Committee- The council would like to have a SCHEDULE COMMITTEE representative present for the next SBDM meeting.  The PD Committee will be asking for 1 member from each grade level for input on the upcoming school year’s schedule.  
 After input from grade level representatives, go back to Ms. Purchis with suggestions concerning schedules.  

4. Hires-

Mr. Mark Thomas has accepted the position for New Highland’s assistant principal for the 2007-2008 school year.  

       Misty McClane has accepted the half-time Title 1 position.

      Debbie Anderson has accepted the Certified Title 1 Coordinator for 2 hours a day.  The council would like to revisit Mrs. Anderson’s time allotment if funds become available.

Mrs. Goff made a motion to approve the above mention hires and Renee Cox seconded the motion.  

5. Budget Revisited (Spreadsheets)

The council recommended all instructional money requests be brought before the SBDM council.  Any school expenditures over the amount of $250 be brought before the council.  

School Copies-Set numbers and ENFORCE.

The council suggested supplying cartridges for TEAM PRINTERS and supply ONE SET (Black & White/Color) for classroom printers.  

The council also suggested CLASS SETS SHOULD NOT  be sent to TEAM PRINTERS.  Class sets should be sent on the pony or copied on copy machine in teacher’s lounge.  

6. Year End Money

The year end money of $9000 would be spent on the following:

1. Chairs & Desks

2. Teacher chairs ?

3. LCD Projectors

TWO TEACHER REQUESTS:

Amanda Mattingly requested a SMART BOARD since she will be moving into the main building.

Diana Malley requested a SMART BOARD since she will be changing grade levels.

Kim Sweet requested a SMART BOARD for the special area teachers

The council recommended purchasing 4 SMART BOARDS and drawing teacher names for placement of SMART BOARDS with the exception of Kim Sweet.  Mrs. Sweet’s extra LCD projector will go to Amanda Mattingly to make a complete class set.  

Fund Raiser Proceeds-Money from the chocolate bar sales will go for landscape around the school building.  Mrs. Goff reported close to $7000 was raised from the candy bar fund raiser.  

7. Professional Development Request

J. D. Duncan made a request for the PD Committee to help fund a culture awareness program.   The Professional Development will check budget for money to approve a 7 day substitute ($735) for Mr. Duncan to participate in program.  

8. Handbook

Corrections are to be turned into Mrs. Karen Killensworth by June 21st.  She will make revision and send to the print shop.  

Mrs. Goff made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 1:30 and  J. D. Duncan seconded the motion.

